
 

 

Cobb County Retired Employees Association 

Official Board Meeting Minutes of April 20, 2022 
 

Board meeting took place at the West Cobb Senior Center at 11:00 AM.  Board members John 

Reida, Mike Ball, Sam Heaton, Melvin Holton, Ty Mitchell, and David Stone were present.  The 

following items were discussed and approved: 

1. There will be a cookout on May 18th.  We’ll plan for 110 retirees & spouses in 

attendance.  Sam will secure the grill. The food and materials for the cookout will be 

secured by Roswell, David, Mike, Judy, Ty, and John as noted in the list below.  They 

should present their receipts to Mike for reimbursement.  The grill and all board 

members should arrive at or before 10:00 AM.  Everyone should bring a long spatula for 

cooking on the grill.  It would also be advisable to bring an apron.  Cooking on the grill 

will begin at 10:30 AM.  Food will be served at 11:30 AM.  The indoor group should 

follow the same timeframe.  Additional help will be requested at the April 20th meeting. 

 

Roswell      John 

120 hamburgers    120 hamburger buns 

80 hot dogs     80 hot dog buns 

      120 Assorted cookies 

David      4 Condiment trios 

12 # potato salad    Bratwurst 

12# cole slaw     2 cutlery trios 

120 oz potato chips    240 big red cups 

cheese      200 3 well plates 

       100 clam shell takeaways 

Mike      660 Napkins 

Mayonaise     30 each ½ size pans 

6 gallons sweet tea    4 each #10 cans baked beans 

2 gallons unsweet tea    1 box plastic gloves 

2 gallons lemonade    2 rolls aluminum foil 

Dill pickles     6 rolls paper towels 

Lettuce      1 box trash bags 

Chopped onions    1 bottle Montreal seasoning 

       10 each salt and pepper sets 

  



 

Judy       

Tomatoes     Ty 

10 each serving spoons    Cooler for ice 

10 each serving tongs 

6 each table cloths 

10 each hot pads 

6 each long spatulas 

2 each long knives 

4 each cutting boards 

 

2. There will be a catered BBQ lunch at the August 17th meeting.  The caterer should arrive 

sufficiently ahead of time and such personnel to be able to begin serving at 11:30 AM.  Zeigler’s 

BBQ & Catering will provide the food, service, and clean up.  Ty will contact Al Zeigler and make 

the arrangements.  We expect the pricing to have escalated since our last purchase, which was 

$10 per person back in 2019.  We should move forward now with a quantity in excess of 100 to 

get the reduced rate and then finalize the quantity with Al Zeigler at our June Board meeting.  At 

that time, we will also agree on a caterer for the Christmas luncheon so that caterer can get 

locked down for the Christmas luncheon occasion date.  (Since the meeting, Ty was able to 

secure our August 17th date with Al Zeigler for quantity 135 @ a rate of $11 per person.) 

 

 

 

The above is my understanding of that which was discussed and agreed upon by the Board. 

John Reida 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


